
Kojonup District High School 

Blackwood Bulletin 
Term 4 Week 2 – Volume 13 

 
 

 
 

Carnival: Thank you very much to everyone who was able to come and celebrate in our Athletics Carnival this 
year. A special thank you goes out to all the students, staff, parents and community members who contributed 
to the organisation of the event. Behind the scenes Marcelle Howe has done a fantastic job of ensuring the 
administration of the carnival ran smoothly and we thank her immensely for her efforts. 
 
Inter-School Athletics: Inter-School Athletics will be held at Wagin on the 27

th
 October. Parents who have 

received a form are reminded the due date is Monday the 23
rd

 October.  
 
Swimming:  Permission forms and required information regarding swimming for the Pre-Primary to Year 2 
students will be coming out next week. Swimming is scheduled during Week 8 and 9 of this term. 
 
Assembly: The next assembly will be Friday 3

rd
 November, hosted by the Year 1.2 students. The assembly 

will commence at 2:15pm in the Common Room.  
 
Kindy Orientation Session: Our term 4 official Kindergarten Orientation for Kindy students in 2018 has been 
moved forward to Week 5, 6

th
 November from 9:30am to 10:30am. There will be an official invite coming out 

shortly.   
 
Year 6 Camp: There will be an expression of interest note with tentative costing for the camp coming out in 
the next few days. If you can return this form to school as soon as possible it would be appreciated. At this 
point we are seeking the expression of interest to ensure the camp’s viability and also final costing. 

 
Playground Construction:  Starting Monday 23

rd
 October we will be constructing a new nature playground 

for our upper primary students.  This will be adjacent to the existing coloured plastic and steel equipment in 
the area where our cubbies are.  The project is expected to take four to five days and so will see the play area 
cordoned off for the full week for students. As there will be machinery moving into and around this area it will 
also mean that there will not be vehicle access to the space immediately behind the Pre-Primary building and 
vehicles will need to stop and park before the large water tank.  There will be a marked path for staff and 
parents to walk on to gain access to the classroom. 
 
Year 9 Parent Meeting: All Year 9 parents should have received a letter inviting them to a parent meeting 
Wednesday 1

st
 November at 3:10pm.  Please join us to hear how your child’s teachers are approaching the 

task of preparing our students for Year 10, 11 and 12 through VET or ATAR and then beyond. 
 

 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

W
E

E
K

 3
 23 

 
24 
Kindy Day 
School Psychologist 
 

25 
 
 
 

26 
Kindy Day 
Warwick SHS 
Netball Coaching 

27 
Inter-School Athletics 
Carnival Wagin – 
Good Standing Only 
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Kindy Day 
 

31 
Kindy Day 
School Psychologist 
 
 

1 NOVEMBER 

Play Café 

Year 9 Parent 
Meeting 3:10pm 
School Library 

2 
Kindy Day 
WA Football Visit 

3 
Yr 1.2 Mrs 
Watson/Mrs Kelly 
Whole School 
Assembly 2:30pm 


